
Redhawk PTO/Title I Minutes 
February 29, 2016 

 
 
1. Meeting called to order at 6 pm 
2. Reports: 

PRESIDENT - 
VP - 
SECRETARY -  
TRESURER -  

3. Old Business –  
Volunteer recruitment is necessary for the PTO to continue to offer 
supplemental support for students’ enrichment programs.  We are very 
fortunate to have dedicated volunteers who help year after year, but we also 
welcome and need new ones every school year.  By parents working together 
to provide such wonderful events and programs for our students, we are able 
to make the events/fundraisers more successful and rewarding for your 
children.  If you are interested in becoming a volunteer for the PTO or to 
serve on the board, please feel free to contact a board member at any time.  
The PTO welcomes everyone wanting to volunteer for events and fundraisers 
throughout the school year.   

 
4. New Business – 

a) Mom-To-Mom Sale: The PTO will have a table for Red Hawk Spirit wear and 
volunteer recruiting, members of the PTO will split table duties. 

b) Yearbook: Melanie will be in the school to take candid photos for the 
yearbook 

c) Volunteer recruiting: Book fair and Kindergarten Round-Up 
 

5. Requests –  
a) Christina Swiderski (8

th
 Grade): Trip to Tuscola Tech Center and bowling on 

March 3
rd

.  Funding of $580 was requested by Christina and approved by 
Many MacAlpine and Kristy Warren. 

b) Principal Fernald requested $200 for the RIF program to supply books to 1
st
 

and 2
nd

 Grade students of Cass City Elementary School.  Approved by Mandy 
MacAlpine and Kristy Warren. 

c) Amanda Hartzel was present to request funding for the installation of a 
washer and dryer in the early childhood education building.  It will be used to 
wash and dry soiled clothes and blankets throughout the week.  A request for 
$500 was tabled pending licensing approval. 

d) Ron Woloshen (6th Grade Science Teacher):  funds were requested to 
purchase items for the science program.  Request declined due to non-
attendance and lack of specific details. 

 
  
6. Next PTO meeting – March 22

nd
 at 6 pm in the elementary school library 

 
7. Meeting adjourned at 6:30 pm 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Tonya Forster 
PTO Secretary 


